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Object: manuscript submission “Experimental plant for the chemico-physical treatment of groundwater polluted by MSW leachate, with ammonia recovery”.
Dear Editor,

As corresponding author, I would be very grateful if you could consider the submitted paper for possible publication on Revista Ambiente & Água.

The Authors are:
Massimo RABONI*, M. R.

Vincenzo TORRETTA*, V. T.

Paolo VIOTTI**, P. V.

Giordano URBINI*, G. U. (corresponding Author)

* Department of Biotechnologies and Life Sciences, University of Insubria, Varese, Italy

** Department of Hydraulics, Transportation and Roads, University of Roma “La Sapienza”, Rome, Italy

Email addresses: massimo.raboni@uninsubria.it, vincenzo.torretta@uninsubria.it; paolo.viotti@uniroma1.it; giordano.urbini@uninsubria.it. 

The article presents the results of an experimental study on the treatment of groundwater polluted by the leachate of an old MSW landfill. The process consists of a coagulation-flocculation pre-treatment, ammonia stripping after heating the water by the means of the landill biogas. The stripped ammonia is recovered by absorption with sulfuric acid, producing a solution of ammonium sulfate, reused as a base fertilizer. In addition, the paper reports important operational aspects related to the scaling on the packing material and its effects on pH and temperature profiles inside the absorption towers. Such topic falls within the scope of the journal.
On the behalf of all authors, I declare that:
· The authors have no competing financial interests that could compromise the integrity of the work.
· I have read all submission instructions and I am responsible for the information inserted in the submission procedure. I assure that the contribution is original and unpublished, and that it is not being evaluated for publication by any other journal and that it will not be withdrawn from the editorial processes until the final publication decision by the journal's administration.
Moreover, I suggest four possible reviewers without any conflict of interest who have high standard scientific background on the topic:

Carlo COLLIVIGNARELLI, Full Professor of Sanitary and Environmental Engineering, carlo.collivignarelli@ing.unibs.it.
Mariachiara ZANETTI, Full Professor of Sanitary and Environmental Engineering, mariachiara.zanetti@polito.it
Renato GAVASCI, Full Professor of Sanitary and Environmental Engineering, gavasci@ing.uniroma2.it.

Giuseppe MANCINI, Researcher Professor of Sanitary and Environmental Engineering, gmancini@dii.unict.it 
I look forward to a positive review process and I am available as a reviewer for at least 3 papers for your Journal during the next year.

Best Regards,
Giordano Urbini
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